Press release: Multi-million upgrade
for Al in Northumberland

Following a six-week consultation last year, 3 options were presented to
residents and local stakeholders for plans to widen the Al between Morpeth
and Felton, and 1 option to widen the Al between Alnwick and Ellingham.

Highways England is planning to upgrade the sections of single carriageway in
Northumberland, creating a dual carriageway on the entire stretch of the
route between Newcastle and Ellingham.

These improvements will provide additional capacity, and improve journey
times and safety while supporting economic growth in the region.

A total of 587 responses were received and the majority of people (41%)
preferred the green option for the Morpeth to Felton section and nearly half
of respondents agreed with the orange option for the Alnwick to Ellingham
section (49%). Today these options were unveiled as the ones Highways England
is taking forward in its preferred route announcement (PRA) for the
improvements.

Highways England project manager Nanette Hoyle said:

We recognise the importance of this route and are delighted to
announce the 2 options we are taking forward are the ones which the
majority of people wanted in last year’s consultation.

Over the last few months we have worked hard to identify the best

possible options by working through the feedback from the events,

along with safety, economic and environmental analysis and we are

excited to share our plans with local stakeholders, businesses and
the community.

Work now continues, adding detail to the design for each of the
dualling options and on planning how we will deliver them in a way
that keeps traffic moving.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank everyone for taking
part. There will be further opportunities to have your say as the
schemes develop.

The green option between Morpeth and Felton includes building a new
carriageway to the west of the existing road between Priest’s Bridge and
Burgham Park. This option will improve safety along the route and will also
have benefits during construction in terms of worker safety and efficiency.
The existing Al will act as a local road once the scheme has been completed.

The orange route between Alnwick and Ellingham involves upgrading the
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existing road to dual carriageway, widening either the east or west of the
current road depending on the local features that need to be considered. This
option also includes improvements at the South Charlton junction.

Further work to refine the ideas will now take place and a further
consultation with more design details included will take place next year.
Construction work on the £290 million scheme could start 2019/2020.

You can view the preferred route announcment and all other reports on the
consultation page.

Money for widening the Al is being provided as part of the Government’s £15
billion Road Investment Strategy (RIS), and will help boost the Northern
Powerhouse agenda of improving transport connectivity and reliability to help
the economy of the North.

General enquiries

Members of the public should contact the Highways England customer contact
centre on 0300 123 5000.

Media enquiries

Journalists should contact the Highways England press office on 0844 693 1448
and use the menu to speak to the most appropriate press officer.
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